
January 2, 2024 

 

The Codorus Township Board of Supervisors met on January 2, 2024 at 8:30 AM.  Board members 
present were:  Lamar Glatfelter, Bob Gladfelter and Charlie VanScoyoc.  Others present were:  
Megan Harris, Samantha Humphrey, Steve & Carolyn Bupp, and Ralph Wright.   
 
The Reorganization meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.   
 
At the close of the reorganization meeting the regular meeting was opened. 
 

Resolution 24-1 was presented to the board for Submission to the York County Planning 
Commission for the Submission of a Community Development Block Grant Program.  A motion 
was made and seconded.  Motion Carried  

Curt Miller and Trey Chilcoat chose not to appear regarding the Susquehanna Quarter Midget 
Racing Association/White Rose Motorcycle Club.  There was a brief discussion following what 
the intensions may be at the site.  Ralph Wright spoke in opposition to holding additional 
motorsports events on the Hillclimb property.   
 
The Junkyard License for Lucky’s Used Auto Parts was presented to the Board.  The Supervisors 
decided to deny reissuing the license in 2024.   
 
Ed Hengst was brought up for reappointment to the Zoning Hearing Board.  A motion was made 
and seconded.  Motion carried.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:10 A.M. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
 

Megan Harris  
 


